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Lebanon of the Future" in November. She 
also began preparations for the production of 
an edited volume of selected workshop papers 
from the Lebanon project.

Capt.(N) R.H. Thomas, a Senior Defence 
Fellow since September 1991, conducted a 
detailed study of future structural options for 
the Canadian Navy, to appear as a Working 
Paper entitled "The Canadian Navy: Options 
for the Future." Ron Fisher completed his work on "Third Party 

Consultation and International Conflict." He 
also finished the editing of a book arising from 
the Institute’s multi-year project on Cyprus, 
and organized a series of seminars on conflict 
resolution (on Namibia, Cyprus, and the Gulf 
crisis) at the Institute in May and June, 
followed by a "Conflict Analysis Workshop on 
Cyprus" in England in June.

Mark Heller served as Research Coordinator 
until January 1992, while continuing his own 
work on Middle Eastern security issues.

Commissioned

"National Defence and the Canadian Economy," 
Paul Buteux (University of Manitoba), 
principal researcher.

Peacekeeping, Peacemaking and Peacebuilding

In-house

Robin Hay continued as the lead researcher in 
this area, co-organizing the Institute’s July 
1991 international workshop on "Civilian 
Aspects of Peacekeeping." He also began a 
major study on "Peacekeeping and 
Humanitarian Assistance."

Ross Mallick carried out preliminary work on 
the potential contribution of the South Asian 
Association for Regional Cooperation to 
regional confidence-building and conflict 
resolution.

Commissioned
Ron Purver worked as the principal organizer 
of an international workshop on "Arms Control 
and Confidence-Building in the North Pacific," 
scheduled for May 1992, as part of the non­
governmental "track" of the government’s 
North Pacific Cooperative Security Dialogue.

"The Research Centre for International 
Organizations," Paul Dussault (University of 
Ottawa), principal researcher.

"Escalation and Mediation," Brian Tomlin, 
Harald von Riekhoff, and Brian Mandell 
(Carleton University), principal researchers. Commissioned

"Canadian Policy Towards Southern Africa," 
Heribert Adam (Simon Fraser University) and 
Kogila Moodly (University of British 
Columbia), principal researchers.

New Threats and Approaches to International 
Security

"Aid as Peacemaker Canadian Development 
Assistance and Third World Conflicts," Robert 
Miller (Parliamentary Centre), principal 
researcher.

"The Future of the UN System," John Trent 
and Paul Dussault (University of Ottawa), and 
Gene Lyons (Dartmouth College), principal 
researchers. In-house

Shaukat Hassan continued as the lead 
researcher on environmental issues and served 
as a member of the Environmental Security 
Panel of the Canadian Global Change Program. 
He also began working on a major study 
entitled "People as Weapons: The Population 
Issue and UNCED."

"Reconstructing International Peace and 
Security: A Role for Canada in United Nations 
Reform," Andrew Knight (York University), 
principal researcher.

Regional Conflicts and Security Issues

In-house
Father William Ryan completed his work on 
"Religion and International Affairs," managi g 
the last three of a series of five seminars on the 
topic at the Institute in April and May.

Deirdre Ceilings managed the last two of the 
four Institute workshops on the Lebanese 
conflict, "Peace for Lebanon? Obstacles, 
Challenges, Prospects" in June 1991 and "The


